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Memorandum

To: APC Members, Dean of Engineering Office

From: Pearl Sullivan, Dean, Faculty of Engineering

Date: February 5, 2013

Re: Appointment of Jan Huissoon as Chair of Mechanical and Mechatronics
Engineering

| am pleased to announce that Professor Jan Huissoon has been appointed Chair of
Mechanical and Mechatronics Engineering.

Jan will serve his first term beginning February 4, 2013 until December 31, 2016.

| am very grateful to the interim Chair, Fathy Ismail, who stepped in to lead the
department during the search for a new Chair. Fathy did an outstanding job.

| should also add that William Melek was appointed the Director of the Mechatronics
Engineering program in January 2013, replacing Sanjeev Bedi who dedicated six
years to the position.

Pearl Sullivan
Dean, Faculty of Engineering




